
 

1 

Volume 19, Number 11 “Members Helping Members”  April 2003 

T hrough strong leadership,  L.C.A.C.E. has achieved a milestone in Lake County, 
Illinois. Being one of the smallest Atari User Groups in the Chicago 

Metropolitan area, L.C.A.C.E.  has survived the changing computer market to be able to 
celebrate it's 20th anniversary this month.  

VOTE! 
Elections 2003 



 

2 

Board of Directors 
2002-2003 

 
   LINDA BUSCH ………………………. President 
    president@lcace.org 
    847.546.6728 
   
   MIKE McENERY .........................Vice President 
    vicepresident@lcace.org 
    847.571.7258 
 
  TERRI HANLON………………………Secretary 
   secretary@lcace.org 
  
  DWIGHT (J.J.)  JOHNSON………….Treasurer 
   treasurer@lcace.org  
   847.623.3815 
 
   LESTER LARKIN…………………....Programs  
    programs@lcace.org 
 
  Jim Rutledge………………………...Membership 
   membership@lcace.org 
 
  Robin Seidenberg……………….Public Relations  
   pr@lcace.org 

Lake County Area Computer Enthusiasts 

The L.C.A.C.E. News Journal is published eleven times 
annually. Members are encouraged to submit 
contributions and will be acknowledged in this newsletter. 
 
Permission is granted to reproduce any or all parts of this 
newsletter in other User Group publications, provided that 
credit is given to L.C.A.C.E. and the individual author(s).  
 
The News Journal is produced using a Dell Dimension 
4100 Computer, Lexmark X83 scanner using MS 
Publisher 2002 software. Graphics editing and artwork 
provided by Pegasus Enterprises. Photos taken w/
Olympus D-400 Zoom Photo PC digital camera. Printing 
is done on an Epson Stylus Color 880 Printer, and 
Adobe Acrobat for PDF conversion. 

Lake County Area Computer Enthusiasts  
L.C.A.C.E. 

c/o Group Ambassador 
409 S. Elmwood Ave. 

Waukegan, Illinois 60085-5219 
 

Membership 
 

Membership for L.C.A.C.E is open to all individuals 
and families interested in personal computing. Annual 
dues are $20.00 per individual/family. Associate mem-
bership is only $10.00 (out of state, unable to attend 
meetings). Membership includes a one year subscrip-
tion to the L.C.A.C.E. News Journal and access to all 
club libraries and functions. Applications for member-
ship may be obtained at the monthly meeting, by re-
quest on the club Hotline and are now available on our 
WEB site at  - http://www.lcace.org 
 

Meetings 
 

L.C.A.C.E. meetings are held on the second Saturday 
of each month at the Grayslake Area Public Library 
100 Library Lane, Grayslake, Illinois. The meeting 
location opens at 12:00 a.m.,  the formal meeting be-
gins at 12:30p.m.  All meetings are open to the public.  
Bring a friend! 
 

Advertising 
 

Ad rates per issue: Full page - $25, Half page - $15, 
Quarter page - $10, Business Card - $5. Discounts are 
available on advance purchase of multiple issues. 
Please send camera-ready copy and payment to the 
club address by the 21st of the month preceding publi-
cation. For more information on ad pricing, please call 
our Hotline. Ads are FREE to all paid members.  

Notice 
 

L.C.A.C.E  WILL NOT CONDONE  or knowingly 
participate in copyright infringement of  any kind. The 
L.C.A.C.E. News Journal is published by and for 
L.C.A.C.E. members. Opinions expressed herein are 
those of the individual authors and do not necessarily 
reflect the opinion of L.C.A.C.E., the membership, the 
Board of Directors, and/or our advertisers. 
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“Home Sweet Home” 

O ur first 4 years where spent in the Great Lake Community Center until they notified us they were turning it into a day 
care center. We floated for about six month until we found our second home in the Gurnee Public Library. Gurnee wel-
comed us for almost ten years but during the renovation of the library, we have to seek another meeting location. This 
brought us to the Grant Township Hall in Ingleside, Illinois. Hoping to move back into the Gurnee Library after their 

renovation, didn’t work out because the library was over booking the meeting room therefore we remained at Grant Township Hall. 
In 2002 knowing the uses of the hall would be soon coming to an end the Grayslake Public Library became available, and is now 
our present home. 
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Lake County Atari Users Group (LCAUG) was born on a cold rainy day in April 1983.  Six people attended that first 
meeting at the Great Lakes Community Center.  Over the course of years the membership would swell to over 125 
members.  Members looked forward to informative monthly meetings and the special events— the annual picnic at the 
St. Marys Forest Preserve and the Christmas party at the Waukegan Library.  I can still hear the MIDI music by Steve 
Yeaton and taste that wonderful pralines and cream ice cream.  LCAUG also participated in several local computer 
demonstrations at the Great Lakes Naval Base and the annual computer demo at the Waukegan Library.  
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By Plane, 

Train or Car, 

we will b
e 

there...  

Atari Forever!!! 

A s dedicated Atarians (Steve, Rich, John and J.J.) they never missed a local AtariFest. Be it Detroit, Michigan, or 
Windsor, Canada there were always cheap tickets to be found. Especially when we knew the ladies in “RED” would 
be waiting to meet us at the door. The fun was being able to meet your favorite program developer, or mingle with 
Atari User Group Coordinator, Bob Bordie and even the owners of Atari (i.e. Leonard and Sam Tramiel). 

 
 In the late 80's, User Groups held AtariFest across the USA. Several LCAUG member made every attempt to attend as many 
shows as possible,  which included Southfield, Michigan, and Windsor, Canada. Lets not forget the annual MIST AtariFest in 
Indianapolis, Indiana. All the time we were gathering information on how to put together our own regional AtariFest. After 
several failed attempts by the larger Chicago Atari User groups, in 1989 LCACE "The Little Club that Could" conducted the 
first of three successful AtariFest  
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A s Atari lost its dominance in the computer market, LCACE made a smooth transition from  fun and 
enjoyment of owning an Atari computer to main stream market of the IBM PC clones. Through the 

years, LCACE members have been informed, entertained and amused by several manufacture’s and club 
members with product and hardware presentations. With our "Members Helping Member" motto, LCACE has 
strived to give its members what they wanted to see and hear. Several members have  gone above and beyond 
the call of duty and dedicated their time to help in the local community such as the Independence Center where 
they helped network computers. 

From Atari to the PC 
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L.C.A.C.E. AtariFest 

“Advertise And They Will Come” 
Their code names were “Colleen and Candy” the Atari 800 and 400 computers, and we did as much as  we could to pro-
mote them. The first L.C.A.C.E. AtariFest was held at the Hampton Inn in Gurnee. Our second show was a little less 
luster at the Gurnee American Legion Hall, and then we made the big time. With the backing of Atari, we secured the 
O’Hara Holiday Inn for a two day show. Even though it snowed the day of the show, we had over 150 vendor and 5,000 
attendees. “The Little Club that Could” 
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Who would have thunk that the little club from the northern suburbs would last twenty years, and still be 
young at heart.    More than 400 members have contributed to the motto of  “Members Helping Members.”  
 

And let us not forget the Atarians  and PC users we have lost 
 Paul Glover 
Dick Lyons 
 Gerry Fied 
Bill Carter 

Stephanie Grauzas 

The Annual Christmas Party 
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Members 
Ruth Donahue-Allisonr            allison98@juno.com   
Jim Ashworth                  Blue_unicorn@netzero.com  
William & Diane Brumbachb       brumbach@cs.com  
Linda Busch                           lindashrub@juno.com  
Bob Carpenter               cubs14@ripon.alumlink.com  
Tom Fitzsimmons             tomfitzsimmons@juno.com  
Jack Frost                                  jfrost@megsinet.net 
Richard Graling                                     mtndew@mc.net 
Mr.  G                                           mrG3165@aol.com  
Phil Grimm                                 pgrimm4@attbi.com  
Arnie Gudyka                           arngood1@juno.com  
Terri Hanlon                               Terhanlon@aol.com  
Henry Henriksen                     bruisarandziggy@aol.com 
Marshia Hobson           marsgraphics@netscape.net 
Dwight (J.J.) Johnson                jj1450xl@ix.netcom.com 
Donna Kalinoski                 donnaleek@juno.com 
Steve Kostelnik                       steve_kostelnik@usa.net 
Lester Larkin                              LesLarkin@NetZero.net  
John Lawless                                                jay@iwc.net  
Mark McDonald                    markym36@aol.com  
Mike McEnery                      mmcenery@core.com 
John Nabors                                           jog@nomad.net  
Lee Nordstrom                        LeeNord@mw.sisna.com 
Marcia Rose                       Mrose74801@aol.com  
James Rutledge                                jrutnet1@attbi.com 
Leslie Salsburg                          leslie164@juno.com  
Paul Schintgen                               paulj@theramp.net  
Walter Sheets                      eddoc85@netzero.net 
Gerald Straw                      ilotgks@concentric.net 
Grace Vogt                        gracemvogt@msn.com  
Steve Yeaton                           hiflyer9@bigfoot.com  

As much as we try, we do make errors. Please 
advise us if there is a mistake in your E-Mail ad-
dress or if it is not included in this listing.  Send 
E-Mail to editor@lcace.org with the additions 
and/or corrections. Thank you. This listing last up-
dated – April 1, 2002 

L.C.A.C.E. HOTLINE 
Call: 847-623-3815  

or  
fax: 877-349-4080 

 Web Site:  http://www.lcace.org 

Member’s Web Sites 

If you have a 
Web Site 

And would like to  
Advertise it here 

E-mail Me 
editor@lcace.org 

TIME TO RENEW 
 
If it is time for you to renew your membership, 
please fill out a new Application and a Member’s 
Profile Sheet. These forms can be obtained at the 
meetings or downloaded from our WEB site. 

Your Advertisement 
Should 

have been placed here. 
 
 

L.C.A.C.E. 
c/o Group Ambassador 
409 S. Elmwood Ave. 

Waukegan, Illinois 60085-5219 

See the CLUB PICURES at: 
 

 

 
 
 

Take a good 
look, you just 

might see 
yourself. 

www.lcace.org  



 

Next Meeting 
 

April 5, 2003 
 

Grayslake Public Library 
 

12:00pm—3:00pm 
 

Meeting Room Opens 1200 
 

This month: 

USB PENDRIVES 
& 

ELECTIONS 

Printing & Mailing by L.C.A.C.E., Lake County, IL 

L.C.A.C.E 
Lake County Area Compuer Enthusiasts 
409 Elmwood S. Ave. 
Waukegan, IL 60085-5219 

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED 

L.C.A.C.E Online 
View our Site 
http://www.lcace.org 

 

E-Mail Us At: 
Web-master 

 
webmaster@lcace.org 

 
Sign the Guest Book and tell us what you think 
? ? LCACE E-mail addresses 
? ? LCACE information  
? ? LCACE history and pictures 
? ? LCACE meeting, location and map 
? ? LCACE members  e -mail addresses 
? ? LCACE online membership application 


